
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 
APRIL 27, 2021 

 
 The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners met in regular session and by zoom at 
9:05 A.M.  on April 27, 2021.  Zoom ID 3358213334   Passcode 625274.   All members were 
present along with Sindy Coburn County Clerk, Renee Thies County Treasurer & Richard Cross 
Road Superintendent. Paul stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance with the 
provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted on the official county 
website and published in the Sheridan County Journal Star on April 21, 2021.  Messersmith 
made a motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  Messersmith 
made a motion to approve the minutes of 4-20-2021.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  
 Joe O’Donnel representing the Rushville American Legion appeared to request the use of 
the Courthouse parking lot for a school reunion event on July 3.  The board approved the 
request.   
 Deputy County Attorney Jamian Simmons met with the board through Zoom.   Simmons 
is requesting the approval of a subdivision of 10 acres in Section 6 Township 33 Range 41 for 
RMAK Farms LLC.   Krotz made a motion to approve Resolution #-2021-7  authorizing the 
subdivision request for RMAK Farms LLC.    Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll 
call vote all voted aye.  
 Road Superintendent Richard Cross presented a report to vacate and abandon one mile of 
620th Road west of 320th Lane.    This request was originated by Gerald and Joyce Johnson.   
Messersmith made a motion to approve Resolution #2021-8 setting a hearing date of May 25, 
2021 at 9:30 A.M.  to listen to any public comment regarding any concern about this road 
closing.    Cross will send letters to all concerned parties and will publish in the Sheridan 
County Journal Star and post on the website.   
 Cross reported that the cost of replacing E-911 road signs will be approximately $9500 
per road district.  He plans to complete one district per year and he has it divided into 5 districts.   
The board felt the necessity to get it done sooner than later. 
 Sheriff Jeff Brewer reported that he has one officer that just got back from training at the 
academy and one that is going.   Brewer stated that all patrol vehicles now have fire 
extinguishers in them,  thanks to a grant he was able to secure.   
 The board reviewed a request for a Special Designated Liquor License.   Messersmith 
made a motion to approve the request for a SDL for Fuel Grill LLC for May 22, 2021 from 4 
P.M. to 1 A.M.  at Galyen Farms.  Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted 
aye.   
 Extension Educator Jack Arterburn reported on recent and upcoming events and projects.  
 Jeremy Harris of MANNA met with the board via Zoom to discuss any requests in the IT 
department. 
Adjourn:  Noon           
Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Co Clerk                        Loren L. Paul, Chairman   
  
  
 
  
  
   


